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Rector’s Column 
 
“Where there is no vision, the people perish: but the one who lives in Covenant with God is happy.” 

Proverbs 29:18 

 
Dear Friends, 
 
 Over the coming months beginning in September and lasting into 
December, Trinity will enter a time of collective reflection, listening, and 
planning towards renewing Trinity’s sense of mission and vision – a time to 
thoughtfully chart our course across changing seas in order to reach the 
destinations we determine together. With the aid of consultants and the 
support and participation of our ordained and lay leadership, our entire 
congregation will enter a time of sabbatical. A sabbatical (from the Hebrew: 
ת  בָּ  Šabat or Shabbat) is a rest or break from work - a period of timeשַׁ
intentionally spent on something that’s not one’s usual or annual routine. 
 The concept of the sabbatical is based on the Biblical practice of shmita (sabbatical year), 
which is related to agriculture. According to Leviticus 25, Hebrews in the Land of Israel had to take 
a yearlong break from working the fields every seven years. Agricultural practices that keep the land 
and crops healthy provide opportunities for natural cycles that enrich the soil and restore resources 
– such as water and beneficial microbiomes – while also providing an extended rest for laborers.  
 Trusting in the cycles of life, transformation, and renewal is a spiritual teaching that is 
embodied in Trinity’s Marian Chapel. We read it in the symbols therein of birth, death, and 
resurrection that is essential to the nature of God’s Creation and central to the stories of our faith. 
Actions of sewing seed and harvesting the fruits of the earth are akin to our ability to respond to 
God’s call to participate as co-laborers in God’s mission field, serving one another and those 
beyond the doors of our church who need our presence and our care.  
 A decade ago, Trinity developed our current Mission and Vision statements: “The Mission of 
our community is found in our commitment to forming leaders and building community by seeking 
and serving Christ in all God’s creation. Our Vision is embodied in our collective ministry of 
nurturing God’s Spirit alive in a community that embodies God’s hope and love in the world.”   
 In the natural life cycles of any organization, it is important aspect of corporate vitality to 
consider anew how we understand our unique identity and history, our gifts and charism, our hopes 
and dreams. Over recent years, many denominations including the Episcopal Church have 
experienced the changing social landscapes that have contributed to trends of declining 
membership and clergy shortages. Additionally, the global pandemic of COVID-19 had significant 
impacts on both for-profit and non-profit businesses, including the Church.  Through it all, Trinity 
has remained afloat and is tolerably well in terms of the response of our members to financial needs 
and corporate worship. Yet, there is work we need to do together, and the time has come a stance 
of reacting to needs to proactively developing a sustainable long-term plan that support a renewed 
vision adaptive to our changing world, changing region, and changing Church.  
 As Trinity’s communal sabbatical unfolds over the final quarter of the year, I hope that each 
one of you will engage the opportunities for listening, dialog, and participation in the renewal of our 
vision, mission, and strategic planning for the future into which God is calling us. Look for more 
information and invitations to come and enter this sacred time as one of reflective rest, creativity, 
and hope. For, we have much for which to be thankful in years gone by and much to be hopeful for 
in years to come.  
 
In Christ’s Peace, 
Pastor Rachel+ 
 
The Rev. Rachel Taber-Hamilton, Rector 



 

From Father Allen Hicks 
 

  
 

Happy Summer, fellow Trinitarians! 

 

So, we are supposedly entering the time of year known as the summer dol-
drums . . . and just when is that supposed to happen??? 

 I would like to think that we are supposed to have a 'slow down' period around 
summer to relax and catch our breath before the Fall season and all of it's activities roll 
upon us.  Hasn't happened.  But, that's okay because that is the life of the church and 
the church community.  We are all active and enjoying life and all it has to offer. 

And that is what I want to write about this month.  Life - and all it has to of-
fer.  It is fun for me to chat and talk to you and hear of the marvelous family and indi-
vidual activities you have going on.  We are here in this earthly realm to live and enjoy 
and experience all that life has to offer.  The good, the bad, and everything in be-
tween.  This is all brought home to me especially when we, on the staff, are preparing 
for end-of-life celebrations, or funerals, of people we know and have known for a long 
time.  The services themselves are very special times when families and friends have 
the opportunities to come together and reflect, remember, and talk about the person no 
longer with us. This is when the magnitude of what life really means hits me.  There is 
laughter, tears, stories - funny and touching, told that gives glimpses of lives well 
lived.  We are all on that conveyor belt of life and eventually we all come to the end of 
it.  And that's ok.  That's the way it's supposed to be. 

And this is what we are doing right now, by living our lives.  We are creating 
those very stories right now by how we live our lives, affecting all whom we come in-
to contact with.  Many times, in my sermons, I reflect and try to re-enforce the sacred-
ness of who you are and how you live your lives.  As you live your live you are creat-
ing your legacy.   Don't take life so seriously that you can't see the beauty of life and 
all of the people in it.  The beauty of life is that you are living it and have all of these 
beautiful people around you every day.  Laugh, love, and embrace all this year has to 
offer.   All of life is an opportunity to live and learn and love. 

 

Thanks Be To God, 

Fr. Allen  

 

 

 



 

Schedule of Services 
 

Sundays 

8:00 AM 

Spoken Rite 1-Eucharist Service 

In Person and Live Streamed 

 

10:00 AM 

Spoken Rite II-Eucharist Service 

In Person and Live Streamed 

 

 

Trinity’s YouTube Page 

 

Trinity’s Website 

 

Trinity’s Donation Page 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Rector’s Column 

Curate’s Column 

August Events 

Senior Warden’s Report 

Treasurer’s Report 

Trinity Endowment Report 

Renovation Team Update 

Music Director’s Report 

St. Mary’s Altar Guild 

Prayer Shawl Ministry 

Hospitality Committee 

Trinity Leadership  

Birthdays & Anniversaries 

Trinity’s Core Values 

Contact Us 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCfKBjnTfWHFc5dlOcZGzvhw?view_as=subscriber
http://www.trinityeverett.org/
https://www.eservicepayments.com/cgi-bin/Vanco_ver3.vps?appver3=Fi1giPL8kwX_Oe1AO50jRvFaBMsd9CMRLcg0OHmq42rHO3iVYxvvxhHjRfLOeq662EvVVAEjqawDomKT1pbouWHpXGG9aWEez24C9AKd9KI=


 

August 2024 Calendar : 

Saturday, August 3, 2024:   

 Funeral & Reception for Father Wayne Bond at 11 AM 

Funeral & Reception for Ann Wilson at 4 PM 

Sunday, August 4, 2024:  Pentecost 11 at 8 & 10 AM 

Wednesday, August 7, 2024:  Episcopal 101 by Zoom at 6:30 PM 

Thursday, August 8, 2024:  Service at Washington Oakes at 1 PM 

Saturday, August 10, 2024:  Internment & Reception for Sharon 
Sievers at 11 AM 

Sunday, August 11, 2024:  Pentecost 12 at 8 & 10 AM 

Wednesday, August 14, 2024:  Episcopal 101 by Zoom at 6:30 
PM 

Saturday, August 17, 2024:  Building & Grounds meeting at 9 
AM 

Sunday, August 18, 2024:  Pentecost 13 at 8 & 10 AM 

Wednesday, August 21, 2024:  Episcopal 101 by Zoom at 6:30 
PM 

Sunday, August 25, 2024:   

Instructed Eucharist for Pentecost 13 at 8 & 10 AM 

Vestry Meeting at 12:30 PM 

Thursday, August 29, 2024:  Service at Washington Oakes at 1 
PM 

 

SAVE THE DATE! 

SEPTEMBER 21, 2024 

TRINITY CHURCH DINNER/AUCTION 



You are invited to:   “A Night Under the Stars” 
 Saturday, September 21, 2024 
 Trinity’s annual dinner/auction 
fundraiser 

 
We have already asked you to “Save the Date” so hopefully this 

event is already on your calendar.  Now, it’s time to buy tickets!  Early 
bird tickets for $40 each will be available until August 10, after which those same tickets 
will cost $50 each.  Where else can you spend $40/$50 to get a great dinner, fun with 
your friends, and a chance to bid on some terrific items and activities?  And help your 
church in the process? 

You can buy your tickets in several ways.  Our auction website (new this year) 
can be reached by either scanning the QR code on the flyers at the church or clicking on 
the link (2024 Trinity Auction Website) on the Trinity webpage (trinityeverett.org).  You 
can enter your payment information on the site, which is protected by the same software 
used by Amazon.  Once you enter that payment information, it can be used not only for 
your tickets but also for anything you purchase at the auction, making check-out faster.  
You will receive a receipt via email. 

If you want some help buying tickets or want to use cash or check to pay, look for 
Joe Rochon after church on Sundays, and he will assist you.  Dianne McCormack in the 
office Tuesday through Thursday can also help.  If the cost of the event is prohibitive, 
please see Pastor Rachel about a scholarship. 

However you decide to buy your tickets, you will be asked to select your entrée 
option and soon can return to the website to view Silent and Live Auction items and 
experiences which will be available for bidding on September 21.  And some of those 
items and experiences will be donated by you! If you wish to donate something, click the 
second Auction-related link on the Trinity website to access the Procurement Form.  Fill 
it out and send it in as indicated on the form.  These forms are also accessible on paper in 
the narthex.  In addition, consider businesses you frequent.  Perhaps they would love to 
donate an item or gift card or even be a sponsor in exchange for some publicity.  We 
have written a letter that will introduce Trinity and describe the event, and that letter can 
be made available to you. 

We are planning a magical, classy evening of great food and drink, uplifting 
music, starry décor, fast-paced bidding, and the Heads/Tails game we introduced last 
year (remember beads?).  If you have an interest in helping with some part of the dinner/
auction before or during the event, please see Morgan Crosby or myself, co-chairs of the 
event.  It takes a village, and we can use your help. 

Finally, invite your friends!  They will be delighted to be invited to such a fun 
event.  Remember, this is a fundraiser for the church, and some of our best bidders have 
been visitors.  And what better way to introduce them to our community?  Let Trinity 
shine! 

See you there! 
 
Eileen Bernat 
efbphd@aol.com, (425) 293-2717 

mailto:efbphd@aol.com


  
Greetings Fellow Parishioners, 
 
The graph is for the first six months of the year 2024. The left green bar is income, 
the center red bar is the actual expenses, and the right gray bar is the budget for 
comparison to expenses. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Looking at individual months we have the first two months, January and February, 
spending more than expected while the next four months are below what was 
budgeted for those months. 
 
The actual expenses are tracking better than what is expected for the first half of the 
year. A variance of 0.97% under budget has accumulated over the first six months. 
This equates to our spending $5,097.76 less than expected for the first half of this 
year of the year. 
 

 
 

On January 1, 2024, we had a positive checking account balance which is not 
reflected in the budget. A balance $8,265.51 plus the income $220,594.34 covered 
all the expenses that were due through June. The remaining expenses recorded are 
the outstanding payroll taxes that are due and were paid in July. 
 
 

        (continued on next page) 
 
 

Jan-Jun 2024 Income Expenses Budget Expenses  

YTD Income 170,094.34 230,691.24 235,789.00  

EIDL / Dedicated 50,500.00    

Total funds 220,594.34    



As with any forecast, our budget is an educated guess for the year as to what 
expenses we will incur and how much income is needed. The budget funding not 
only keeps the doors open, but supports our outreach and food bank programs for the 
community, children weekend lunches, and holiday gift food baskets. Music, 
mission, fellowship, and other ministries are part of the budget also. Unplanned and 
emergency situations happen and we, along with the budget, must be flexible and 
adaptable throughout the year. We do not know what God has planned for us but He 
always provides all that we need. 
 
There has been a great and generous response to the Trinity Together campaign. The 
funds are enough to supplement the budget income for the remainder of the year. 
Thank you to everyone at Trinity for truly living life as a disciple of Christ. 
 
Peace be with you, 
Jarman Minar - Treasurer 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

The total balance of the Trinity endowment funds on July 8, 2024, was 
$803,721, up from $775,067 on January 1, 2024, and up from $727,190 on January 
1, 2023.  The total balance in the endowment funds as of July 8, 2024, was 3.7% 
higher than on January 1, 2024, and 10.55% higher than on January 1, 2023.  

So far this year, approximately $14,500 has been withdrawn from the 
endowment funds for use by the church.  About $8,690 or 60% of this amount was 
withdrawn from the Main Endowment Fund and $5,810 or 40% was withdrawn from 
the Facilities & Maintenance Fund.  Approximately 5% of the Main Endowment 
Fund balance is contributed to Trinity’s operating fund each year and up to $9,000 
can be withdrawn annually from the Facilities & Maintenance Fund for facility 
maintenance and improvement expenses.  According to the Endowment Committee 
Bylaws, certain amounts can be withdrawn annually from the endowment funds for 
various purposes. 

As of July 8, 2024, there was $127,133 in the Capital Campaign Endowment 
Fund.  This is only a portion of the total funds retained from the recent capital 
campaign.  In addition to the amount in the Capital Campaign Endowment Fund, 
$________ is currently held in the Capital Campaign checking account.   

The amounts in the endowment funds are invested with UBS Financial 
Services, Inc., and our UBS financial advisor is in Everett.   A combination of 
equities (42%), fixed income (36%), other investments (19%) and cash (3%) make 
up the investments for our funds. The overall investment strategy is considered 
“Moderate” risk by UBS.  The total balances in the endowment funds on January 1, 
2024 and July 8, 2024 are shown in the following chart: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 (continued on next page) 
 



The Endowment Committee held its quarterly meeting with the UBS financial 
advisor on July 11th to review the status of the endowment funds and determine if 
any changes should be made in the investment strategy.  If you would like more 
information or if you would like to make direct contributions to any of the 
endowment funds, contact any of the members of the Endowment Committee: John 
Heberling (Chair), Betts Bell (Recording Secretary), Kevin Mack (Secretary), Don 
Stapleton and Linda Gabourel.  Lorraine Dietel (Vestry representative), Jarman 
Minar (Trinity Treasurer) and Pastor Rachel (Rector) are non-voting members of the 
Endowment Committee.  Evie Beard also participates in the Endowment Committee 
meetings.  
 
John Heberling, Chair 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Renovation Team Update 
 

 
 We received the bids for Phase I of our proposed 
renovation project, which is primarily the replacement of 
Trinity’s steam boiler system.  Unfortunately, the bids 
came in about $350,000 higher than the cost estimate. Our 

funding shortfall for Phase I is now about $591,000.   
 Members of the Renovation Team have discussed the impact of the bids 
on our ability to fund the project, and we do not think we can undertake the 
project as it is currently designed.  Since the architect and the mechanical 
engineer did not indicate that any kind of partial implementation of the HVAC 
replacement is feasible, we feel that we will probably need to go in a different 
direction.  The Team feels it is important to use the funds raised in the Capital 
Campaign for some kind of immediate improvements to Trinity. 
 The Vestry has been presented with a conceptual plan to undertake 
portions of our Phase I project not related to the HVAC replacement with a few 
other adjustments. The following is proposed: 

Work with our boiler maintenance technician to establish a plan for 
maintaining our existing heating system to extend its operating life, such 
as proactive maintenance activities and parts acquisition. Establish a 
reserve fund to meet the planned and unplanned costs associated with 
the boiler operation, using a contribution from the Capital Campaign 
funds. 

Discuss with our architect, Lee Driftmier, what components of the original 
renovation project we could accomplish with the Capital Campaign 
funds currently available.  Proposed tasks to be evaluated are: 

Improvement to Rogers Hall such as new flooring, painting, new 
lighting, a new drop ceiling, removal of the basketball 
backboard; 

Remodeling of the restrooms; 
Installation of a commercial quality, fully permitted stairlift 

system funded by the elevator endowment. 
Investigate potential backup heating systems that could be implemented 

quickly if the boiler fails, such as baseboard heaters in Rogers Hall. 
We know this is disappointing news for everyone, but the Vestry and the 
Renovation Team will continue to work with the money we have available to 
make the best possible decisions for our parish.  Our goals are to improve our 
current facility, both for our own use and to increase our marketability as a 
rental space, and to ensure we will be able to meet future maintenance needs. 
 
John Heberling, Renovation Team Chair 
Carol Bartley, Renovation Team Communications 



 

♫♫♫♫ ♫♫♫♫ ♫♫♫♫ ♫♫♫♫♫♫♫♫ 
 

CHIMES – August 2024      A few notes from the Music Director 

 At the time of this writing, there are all kinds of back and forth chats on social 
media about what some claim was mocking Christianity with part of the Parisian 
over the top opening festivities.  I remember thinking the drag queen tableau was 
kind of odd, and that some folks would probably take offense, but never occurred to 
me that anyone was mocking anything.  Pastor Rachel’s July 28 sermon highlighted 
the history behind this and so many others seeking spiritual connection over time.  
(If you missed that day, I strongly encourage you check it out.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=s0Lrm-9MpB4 

 I believe in God.  I love Jesus, the Trinity, I love being an Episcopalian 
Christian. I am grateful to belong to a church family that welcomes the marginalized, 
that encourages us to think.  

 I am content that I don’t really understand everything; I have faith it will all 
work out, and my job, as we say in Alcoholics Anonymous, to seek, “through prayer 
and meditation, to improve our conscious contact with God as we understood Him, 
praying only for knowledge of His will for us and the power to carry that out.”  

 I don’t believe I have to discredit another’s belief system (who am I to say?) 
in order to be a Christian. With so much divisive political rhetoric leading up to the 
presidential election this fall, I have to remind myself to take a deep breath, to try to 
truly listen and dialogue. And pray for understanding. What does this have to do with 
church music?  I find myself at a loss for words sometimes in prayer. But I find 
paying attention to the words of the hymns we sing at our weekly Eucharist help me 
connect more deeply. I admit that it’s sometimes hard to focus on prayer during a 
busy service when I am responsible for the next musical cue and have to play the 
support necessary for others to pray, but it’s getting easier.  I notice that there are 
some at Trinity who insist they are not singers, but who still pray the words along 
with us quietly. This is awesome. Gathering together in community prayer to support 
each other is so important. And, as our Sr. Warden, Eileen, mentioned last month, it’s 
important to show up for others, even if you’re not in the mood. We never know 
when the opportunity will arise. 

August  cantors:  We are seeking talented singers willing to assist congregational 
singing and chant the psalm verses for the remaining summer weeks.  There could 
even be an Offertory solo in there somewhere.   Please contact me if you would like 
to explore the possibility.  

 

         (Continued on next page) 
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I hope all JOIN THE BIG CHOIR!   

 The Rev. Philip N. LaBelle will be consecrated as our next bishop on Satur-
day, Sept. 14, 11:00am at Meydenbauer Center in Bellevue. This festive event will 
draw fellow Episcopalians from all over Western Washington and beyond.  There is 
a combined diocesan choir coming together for the event, and I’d like to welcome 
any of our parishioners, even not regular choir members, to take part. Details are 
still being formed, but the essentials are: 

Thursdays: Sept. 5 and 12, 7:00pm (as part of regular Trinity Choir rehearsal)    

Saturday, Sept. 7, 10:0am at Trinity (with singers from other parishes) (This is 
still in tentative phase.) 

Friday, Sept. 13, 7:00pm at Meydenbauer Center in Bellevue 

Saturday, Sept. 14,  8:30am (prior to the 11:00am event.) 

If you would like to join in for this uplifting event, please let me know.   

 

Blessings to all! 
David Spring  
206-261-0873      davidrspring@icloud.com 

 

mailto:davidrspring@icloud.com


 

 

 

 

 

Dear Trinity Family,  

Happy August. We are starting out in a bit of cooler weather. That reminds 
me of when Morgan and I were at the Oregon Coast in July. We were standing 
around a fire and had jackets on!  She said “I wonder what it’s like here during the 
summer?”  

Altar Guild is going very well. We have two new members I’m happy to 
report. Kim and Michael Hensley.  So grateful for their willingness to join. They 
are going to make great members. I can already tell.  

Congratulations to our Caitlin Andrews on her new baby, Samuel. So 
excited for her and her family and we can’t wait to meet him. What fun for Oscar 
as well.  

In the Sacristy we have all new windows. We needed them. We couldn’t 
open the other ones and could barely see out them they were so fogged up all the 
time.  

We are so grateful to have had Retired Altar Guild members donate the 
windows. We can open them up and get cool air and they look beautiful. It is such 
a wonderful thing to be a part of and have continued support from members that 
have gone on before us. 

We are grateful for the work from Allan Elenbaas as well. He did a lot of 
work on them and one of the things was to do the plaster work around them. Not 
an easy feat.  

Did you know Altar Guild is in service at Baptisms, Marriages, and 
Funerals. We set up and are available during the service and after with putting 
things away. They are special times, and it is such an honor to be there for them. If 
you would like to become a member of Altar Guild we’d love to have you. I find it 
so rewarding. Please find me or any of our Altar Guild members and we would 
love to talk with you about it.  

I hope you get to truly enjoy August. Maybe we’ll even get some warm day. 

  

Blessings,  

Kathy Crosby, Altar Guild Director 

 



 
 

 

 
The Prayer Shawl Ministry last met on July 6. We are a group of 

handcrafters who knit or crochet shawls for the ministry and hats for the 
Episcopal Ministry to Seafarers and for Hand in Hand Kids, a Snohomish County 
foster care agency and usually meet on the first Saturday of the month. In August, 
however, there are funerals scheduled on the first two Saturdays and so we will 
not meet in August. 

To date we have made 36 shawls and 37 hats. Marie Bond, one of our 
founding members, has a special ministry of knit animals that go to Hospice of 
Snohomish County primarily and to Washington Oakes Assisted Living. Once 
again, our August meeting has been cancelled and we will meet next on 
September 7 at 10 am in the Guild Room. We are very informal and work on our 
projects during the meeting. We have patterns and yarn and can help you to get 
started if you would like to give us a try. All are welcome! 
 
Barb Linvog, chairperson 
 
 

 

 

  

  



A note from the Hospitality 
Committee 
 
 Richard and I would like to thank all of you 
who have generously contributed to the work of 
the Hospitality Committee. SO MANY of you 
have brought food, helped serve, and clean up for 
coffee hour and the other special events our 
committee hosts. We believe the work of this 
committee is critically important to our church’s 

spiritual health and wellbeing because of the valuable time it provides for our family of 
faith to gather together and build one another up. Trinity’s hospitality was one of the 
features that first attracted us to this church family, and we love being a part of the 
hospitality ministry here. 
 The word hospitality originates from the same words as hospice and hospital and 
was first used to describe how one should treat foreigners who were traveling through your 
lands. In the Old Testament (Leviticus 19:33-34) God commands the Israelites to treat 
foreigners with hospitality, “When a foreigner resides among you in your land, do not 
mistreat them. The foreigner residing among you must be treated as your native-born. Love 
them as yourself, for you were foreigners in Egypt. I am the Lord your God.” Several 
places in the New Testament, hospitality is referred to as a spiritual gift and we are 
instructed to extend this gift to strangers and to our brothers and sisters in Christ, without 
grumbling or complaining. [Romans 12:13; 1 Timothy 5:10; Hebrews 13:2; and 1 Peter 
4:9]  
 Hospitality means to provide a place of health and healing for weary travelers / 
strangers to rest and replenish their strength so they can better continue on their life’s 
journey. One way our hospitality committee seeks to meet this need is during coffee hour 
on Sunday mornings, by providing a “safe place” for people to rest, refresh, heal and 
continue their journey. Other areas of service involve providing meals for special events 
(Mardi Gras, Thanksgiving, Dinner Auction, etc.) and serving at wedding or funeral 
receptions. If this sounds like something you would like to be a part of, we certainly could 
use your help. Below are listed different ways you can be involved. We will provide a 
training session in early October to show you how to operate the dishwasher and give you 
a tour of the kitchen. Please stay tuned for these updates and the date of our Trinity 
Ministry Fair. 
 
Types of involvement: 

Donate individually wrapped snack items for coffee hour in the designated box 
in the Narthex. 
Donate baked or bought items for coffee hour for ONE assigned Sunday per 
month. (You can also bring items ANY Sunday without any notice at all!) 
Set-up and clean-up for coffee hour for BOTH services (8:00 AND 10:00), one 
Sunday per month with a partner. You will receive reminder emails for each 
Sunday you volunteer. 
Set-up and clean-up for coffee hour for ONE service (8:00 OR 10:00), one 
Sunday per month with a partner. You will receive reminder emails for each 



 
 

Planning, set-up, serving OR clean-up for special events (funerals, auction etc). 
This level of involvement is not as frequent and you can volunteer for as much or 
as little as you are comfortable supporting.  
Submit suggestions to our suggestion box at Sunday morning coffee hour. 

 
How do I volunteer: 

Bring food donations as you are able and place them in the Narthex coffee hour 
box or kitchen. 
Before Ministry Fair: 
Email Rhonda (rhondamcgee@gmail.com) or Richard McGee 
(rmcgee.global@gmail.com) to let us know how you would like to be involved. 
Be sure to include information about your preferences for involvement. 

Sign-up at our Ministry Fair in late September / early October. 
 
Thank you for your support, 
Rhonda and Richard McGee 
 

 

 

  

  



Leadership Team 
 
Vestry 

Daniel Bauer (class of 2024) 
Gwen Gentry (class of 2024) 
Eivind Nilsen (class of 2024) 
Lawrence Sylvester (class of 2024) 

 
Eileen Bernat (class of 2025)  - SENIOR WARDEN 
Bill Walker (class of 2025) 
Richard McGee (class of 2025) 
Joe Rochon (class of 2025) 

 
Kathy Crosby (class of 2026) 
Lorraine Dietel (class of 2026) 
Debi Schmidt (class of 2026) 
Michelle Wheeler (class of 2026) - JUNIOR WARDEN 

 
Diocesan Convention Delegates and Alternates 2023 
Diocesan Convention 2024:  there will be two Diocesan Conventions is 2024.  
The first will be held on Saturday, May 18, 2024; the purpose will be elect a Bish-
op for the Diocese.  The second will be held in-person on Friday and Saturday, 
October  25-26, 2024.  
 
Convention Delegates 

Kathy Crosby (class of 2024) 
Gwen Gentry (class of 2024) 
Jerry Carson (class of 2025) 
Carolyn Carson (class of 2025) 

 
Convention Alternates 

Morgan Crosby (class of 2024) 
Lawrence Sylvester (class of 2024) 
John Heberling (class of 2025) 
Betsey Mullen (class of 2025) 

 
Endowment Commission Members 

John Heberling, Chair (2023-2025) 
Betts Bell (2023-2025) 
Kevin Mack (2022-2024) 
Don Stapleton (2022-2024) 
Linda Gabourel (2023-2024) 

 

 



 

August Birthdays: 

Scott Bayles   8/4 
Susan Anderson   8/6 
Dave Erbeck   8/7 
Judy Kyle    8/7 
Dantzel Cenatiempo  8/8 
Michael Hale   8/10 
Thomas McDonnell  8/11 
Linda Gabourel   8/11 
Ron Zenie    8/14 
William Bolerjack  8/18 (2) 
Laura O’Reilly   8/20 
Tom Munyon   8/21 
Max Wise    8/21 
Kristen Cunningham  8/23 
Sandee Wheeler   8/24 
Peggy Elenbaas   8/25 
Elaine Zenie   8/25 
Carol Bartley   8/26 
Nancy Stengele   8/28 
Jim Johnson   8/29 
Theresa Rose   8/31 
Rachael Olsen   8/31 
 
August Anniversaries: 

Barb & Jon Linvog   8/7 (48 years) 
Sandee & Bob Wheeler  8/7 (60 years) 

Allan & Peggy Elenbaas  8/8 (54 years) 
Richard & Rhonda McGee  8/9 (44 years) 
Jeffrey Miller & Lucy Davis 8/11 (2 years0 
Doug and Betts Bell   8/14 (53 years) 
Jane & Jim Johnson   8/14 (42 years) 
Marie & Wayne Bond   8/17 (73 years) 
Jan & Judy Kyle    8/19 (35 years) 
John & Janet Hallauer   8/25 (40 years) 
Ronald & Linda Schumacher 8/28 (59 years) 
Thomas & Nancy McDonnell 8/29 (43 years) 



 

(Vestry Retreat 2016) 



 

 
Email Parish Administrator 

Email Director of Music 

Email Rector 

Trinity Website 

Trinity Donation Page 

mailto:administrator@trinityeverett.org
mailto:davespring@comcast.net
mailto:chaplain@whidbey.com
http://www.trinityeverett.org/
https://www.eservicepayments.com/cgi-bin/Vanco_ver3.vps?appver3=Fi1giPL8kwX_Oe1AO50jRvFaBMsd9CMRLcg0OHmq42rHO3iVYxvvxhHjRfLOeq662EvVVAEjqawDomKT1pbouWHpXGG9aWEez24C9AKd9KI=

